
• l.oT--g
i ; 5t_ATE _F CALI.IO_NI,'L_BUSI_-_._$ ANO TRAN$pORTATION AGENCY RONALD REAOAH, Govo_,_t

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION @1120 t_ _TR_ZT

(9161445-8045 --_

May 7, 1981

Henry E. Thomas, Directo_
Standards and Regulations Division
Office of Air, Noise and Radiation (ANR-490)
United States Environmental Protection Agency
Washington, DC 20480

Dear Mr. Thomas:

This refers to your letter of April 6, 1981 requesting
clarification of our recommendation that the 80 dB Federal

Noise Emission Regulations for medium and heavy trucks not
be deferred for one year nor permanently rescinded. Our
response to your request is as follows:

i. Attached is a copy of the recorded sound level
measurements from one of our freeways. This
recording identifies the source of the peak noise

I events and clearly shows that trucks are the dominantnoise source. This recording is typical of all cur
sound measurements. In addition, we receive numerous

complaints from citizens who reside' adjacent to our
freeways complaining of the high levels they are
receiving. In most all cases, these complaints
single out trucks as being the most disturbing noise
source.

2. Although implementation of the 80 dB regulation will not
affect the tire noise and only change truck freeway noise

-S_U _,_-_u slightly, it is expected that it will lower the effective
acoustic center for trucks, particularly where the reduction
is achieved by improved exhaust mufflers. Because trucks are

'_ _J _I.t4:55 the dominant noise source, where practical, California is
designing noise barriers to intercept the line of sight from
source to receiver using a ll%-foet truck stack height in order
to reduce the intrusiveness of truck noise, particularly at
locations where trucks are a substantial percentage of the
total off-peak traffic volume. This lower acoustic center could
reduce thewall height requirements by an average as much as
1 foot and could also eliminate the need for noise barriers
at some locations.
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3. AS stated in our March 5, 1981 letter, it is estimated
that At will cost over $500 million to construct noise
barriers along existing freeways in California where the
existing noise levels exceed 67 dBA Leg. The total length
of wall required is approximately 500 miles. If the reduction
of the truck emission standards by 3 dBA reduces the wall height
by an average of 1 foot at a cost of $10/square foot, it
would result in a savings of approximately $25 million.
In addition, a reduction in wall length by 5% would result
in an additional $25 million savings. The reduced _raffio
emission levels would also make the existing constructed
barriers mare effective.

!

In summary, for reasons cited above, the California Department of
Transportation is opposed to the one year deferral of the 80 decibel
standard (from January i, 1982 to January i, 1983) and also
opposed no any permanent rescission of this lower standard.

Since • {

/Assistant Director
/Legislative Affairs
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